Quorn Medical Centre PPG

	Meeting
	Patient Participation Group
	Date
	Thursday 4th Oct 2012

	Chair
	Liz Wells
	Time
	7pm – 8.30pm

	Secretary/Minute Taker
	Shirley Godber
	Location
	Quorn Medical Centre


	Attendees

	PPG Representatives: Alexander Goacher (AG), Shirley Godber (SG), Geoff Hearn (GH), Emily Newton (EN), Harry Raw (HR), Judith Smithard (JS), Brett Taylor (BT)
Practice Representatives: Dr Chris Barlow (CB), Louise Freeman (LF), Liz Wells (LW)
In Attendance: Steve Bibby, Charnwood Surgery PPG, Mountsorrel, Lynne Drewery, Park View Surgery PPG, Loughborough


	No
	Actions
	Who

	1. 
	Apologies:  Cissie Read, Geoff Smith 
Alan Read and Katie Gossage will now be moved over to the Virtual PPG, as dictated by the guidelines the group agreed on attendance. LW to inform them.

LW explained that we had lost three members from Welbeck however we have gained four.  LW has thanked Kitty, Neeli and Georgia on behalf of the group and, as there are also visitors to the group, LW asked that all present introduced themselves.  The new members and visitors were cordially welcomed to the meeting. 
	LW

	2. 
	Speaker: Lynne Drewery, Chair of Park View PPG.  Lynne was invited to speak to the group and pass on ideas of making a PPG sustainable and useful.
Lynne explained that the Park View PPG was set up 22 months ago with each GP suggesting three patients each who they felt would be interested in order to get the group started. There are now 18 permanent members, five of these are original members and seven recruited through the last survey.  Lynne herself was motivated to join because of the huge amount of money she saw wasted by patients turning up at the walk-in centre instead of using GP facilities (each patient attending the walk-in centre for treatment results in a charge of £60 to their own surgery).  One of the first displays arranged by Park View PPG was around the topic of appropriate walk-in use, this being very successful.
The group decided to do more around health promotion with around 80 people attending their first event (on diabetes) where Vanessa Wood from the diabetes support group was on hand.  The group have several more events coming up and Lynne touched on the Choose Better campaign (more of which later).

At coffee mornings and events, there is one PPG member per table and the group targets individuals to attract cross-representation of the surgery catchment area.

Park View PPG is promoted to patients in several ways including information on prescriptions and credit card sized promo leaflets given to every patient attending the surgery. People were attracted to the events through strategic placing of posters; around pubs, shops, local paper and translated into relevant languages for the patient demographic.
There are 37 virtual group members who received copies of the minutes and are asked to contribute to decision making.  There is usually a GP represented at the meetings who contributes to discussion.

The group thanked Lynne for providing an insight to Park View PPG and Lynne was requested to take further part in the rest of the meeting.
	

	3. 
	Matters Arising:  JS contacted Lynne Drewery to invite to the meeting. Thanks to Judith for organising this.
JS visited the surgery and spoke to expectant mums whilst waiting for their appointments. Judith raised awareness of the PPG, information that was well received. She also dealt with some individual queries (see attached handout).  Whilst Judith felt she had not gained any new PPG members as this point, it was felt that her input had been beneficial in raising awareness and encouraging people to take interest in what is happening in their surgery.

SG and LW organised and facilitated an open evening Alzheimer’s awareness event on 20th September, where a representative from the Alzheimer’s Soc gave a talk and then took individual questions.  Whilst it was not greatly attended the feedback received from those attending was that it was both interesting and informative.
LW is gathering materials for a Psoriasis day display.

LW provided a copy of the previous survey questions as promised.

LW asked that group members review the questions from the last survey and make any recommendations for changes. 

There was varied opinion within the group; keep it the same to enable benchmarking, (see email sent to group from GH), shorten it to encourage more to complete it. SG stated that at the PPG network meeting, the same question had been raised and Alan Nicholls suggested keeping the relevant ones from before and perhaps adding one or two around more current/emerging issues. LW asked the group to consider and to let her know as soon as possible (end Nov latest). The intention is to roll the survey out in December.
LW had raised the question of GP attendance at PPG meetings and Dr Barlow explained that previous meetings had clashed with other commitments and reiterated that he or Dr Frost would be attending future meetings.
	ALL

	4. 
	Role of Chair:   LW explained that her role as chair is temporary until a new chair is found.  As there seems to be no-one within the group who has the availability to be able to take the role, it was agreed that we need to continue to search for new members. SG said that there was a PPG rep at the network meeting who spoke about their PPG having a “rolling chair”.  GH said that this works well for Quorn Gardening Club. SG said she would contact the rep from Barwell and report back.
	SG

	5. 
	Ideas for expanding the group: It was agreed that the more coverage we can get of the PPG activities, the more chance there is of people joining the group.  SG is to circulate a spreadsheet of local groups in the village.  Individual group members to complete the grid identifying which groups they are happy to link with and provide PPG updates/information.
Members can add further groups (either in the village or outlying areas where patients may live).

HR asked what Welbeck could bring to the group. LW said that they could highlight young peoples’ issues to the group, help with getting the questionnaires completed and generate ideas.  Also, let her know if any other cadets would be interested in becoming involved.
GH asked if we could use patients’ email addresses to contact them re: PPG involvement.  LW said this could be done and LF stated that the enrolment form had been amended to request email and SMS addresses.


	SG

ALL

	6. 
	Calendar of Events: There is to be a display at the end of October for Psoriasis day. 
Movember is then the next calendar event – highlighting awareness of men’s health e.g. prostate and testicular cancer, back problems etc.
LW said that there is a possibility of a speaker for the event. SG said that, time permitting, it would be good to get as many people (men) as possible to embrace the facial hair Movember pledge.
Note. LW/SG/JS have since met to organise the display/event and information will be circulated separately.

Steve Bibby suggested involving the Charnwood Borough Council Leisure Dept for Movember regarding the GP referral scheme to gyms.

HR said they would see what could be done at Welbeck to support Movember.

SG said that whilst it was time to set the Calendar of Events for the next six months, it would be useful to set these according to the needs of the patient cohort and keep it relevant.  LW to highlight the areas it would be beneficial to cover.
In the meantime, it was suggested that the Choose Better campaign could well be used over the New Year and into February as, although this is going to be a national campaign, it will have local focuses. The display could include more information about the cost of accessing walk-in inappropriately (and what that money could have been used for).  LF circulated some Choose Better leaflets.  Lynne D stated that there are posters and pop-up stands also available. LW to order leaflets/posters and enquire about the pop-up stands.

EN suggested that there could be a leaflet produced explaining how the out of hours service works (as there was general agreement that this was not widely understood).

CB said that is a good leaflet on minor illnesses that would be good to use.


	

	7.
	PPG Network/Facebook Updates:  SG gave an update on the latest network meeting that took place 3rd October and circulated a double-sided brief (attached). LF gave input on what was happening with facebook within PPG’s. This hasn’t been embraced by all PPG’s and LF had been asked to attend the network meeting and give her input. Lynne D said that once you have 30 people of facebook who “like” you, you can gather data about the range of people visiting your page – age, sex, and locality – which would be useful for knowing what to highlight on facebook. EN said that using credit card sized leaflets giving details and link to website/facebook may also be useful in getting more people to use them.

	

	8,
	AOB: LW advised that Dr Jo Fitzsimons would be relocating on 26 October and therefore leaving the practice. Dr Gemma Hardy would be joining on 29 October.
There were five items in the feedback box since the last meeting:

            A request for water in the waiting room.  This is to be taken to the practice     meeting. Steve Bibby said that some water suppliers were keen to supply places like surgeries where their product was highly visible.  GH suggested keeping this local and approaching Swithland Water.

            4 lots of feedback from children say how “fab” their doctor is. “I like Dr Frost”.

LW circulated the latest submission to the Quorndon.  This was put together by SG/LW and graphics by Claudia, Liz’s new assistant.

 
	

	
	Date of Next Meeting: Thursday 6th December starting at 7pm.
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